
Christ Church Cathedral 

and St Peter’s Hamilton 
                52 Church Street, Newcastle 

                                                                 148 Denison Street, Hamilton 
Welcome to worship today, especially all who are visiting                                                            

Services Today 
8.00am: Eucharist 

Presider: The Right Reverend Dr Peter Stuart  
Preacher: The Right Reverend Dr Peter Stuart  

 10.00am: Sung Eucharist  
 Presider: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  

Preacher:  The Right Reverend Dr Peter Stuart  
6.00pm:  Sung Evensong 

Officiant:  The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  
Preacher: The Reverend Christian Ford  

You Tube: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/ 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg
https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/


     

 Dear Parish Family 
 

Hello everyone, again there is no pastoral this week as the Very Reverend 
Katherine Bowyer is on annual leave. 
 
 
WHAT’S HAPPENING… 
 
NAME BADGES: Do you have one of the funkiest accessories around? Would you 
like one? Please contact Sharon Dyett in the Parish Office to order yours. 

 
PENTECOST: is Sunday May 28. Traditionally, we wear RED, symbolising that the 
Spirit of God is indeed with us!  
 
SPRITUALITY GROUP: Resumes on Tuesday 23rd May in the St Christopher Chapel. 
More details are in the pewslip. 
 
CAMERATA: The next concert in the Christ Church Camerata season is on Sunday 
May 28 (perfect for Pentecost). Details are in the pewslip. Tickets available at the 
door or online. 
 
Please share this news widely, as I am aware of many people who have been missing 
this connection and worship. The easiest way to connect to the livestream is 
through the cathedral YouTube channel: 
 https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg  
 
ATTENDING WORSHIP: COVID-19 continues to spread through our communities, 
especially as we move into colder weather. Please continue to be mindful of 
COVIDSafe practices as we gather, and to be mindful of our own health and 
vulnerabilities as well as those in our community. Please strongly consider 
wearing a mask in places, including church, where you feel you are not able to 
adequately maintain physical distancing.  
The sacrament is administered in both kinds. You are welcome to receive in one or 
both kinds. We ask that you do not intinct (dip) the host.  
 
 
With my thanks and prayers,  
Dean Katherine 
Ps: Please share this email with others who would like to hear news of the parish.  
To receive our weekly mailings, please contact the Cathedral Office 
cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au to be placed on the email or mail out list. 
 

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg
mailto:cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au


 

Music this Sunday 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

                 Sunday, May 28 – Pentecost 

 
8AM – Eucharist  
Organist – David Drury 

Hymns – 422, 413, 572(ii), 405 

  
10AM – Eucharist  
Organist – David Drury 

Hymns – 422, 413 (after the gospel*), 572(ii), 405 (*NB – Veni creator 
spiritus, sing by the choir, before the gospel) 

Introit – A sound came from heaven (Mews) 
Setting – Communion Service in C and F (Stanford) 

Psalm 104:24-36 (Norris) 
Anthem – Holy Spirit ever dwelling (Howells) 

Gospel response – No. 1 (D major version) 
Acclamations – Easter 

 
 
 
 

 



  
 
 
6PM – Evensong  
Organist – David Drury 

St Nicholas Choir and the Cathedral Choir 
Introit – A sound came from heaven (Mews) 
Hymns – 396, 416, 411 
Preces and Responses – St Nicholas Responses 

Canticles – Magnificat and Nunc dimittis in b minor (Noble)  
Anthem – For the beauty of the earth (Rutter) 
Psalm 103:13-22 
 

 

 

About the music… 
 

The church year is full of important Sundays, but few are more important than 
Pentecost, when we recall the Holy Spirit coming upon the early apostles - an 
event that can be thought of in many ways as the birthday of the church. 
 
Our Choral Eucharist begins with an exquisite Introit by the New Zealand 
composer Donald Mews, capturing the mystery and the magnificence of 
Pentecost. Before the gospel the choir will sing 'Veni, Creator Spiritus' ('Come, 
Holy Spirit') - perhaps the oldest Pentecost hymn. In this setting, based on the 
version sung at Notre Dame Cathedral, the choir and organ take turns in singing 
and playing the plainsong melody. 
 
At Evensong we welcome the Cathedral's children's choir - the St Nicholas Choir, 
joining the Cathedral Choir in Noble's magnificent setting of the Magnificat and 
Nunc dimittis, and Rutter's effervescent setting of 'For the beauty of the earth'. 
The setting of the Preces and Responses is based on melodies composed as a 
group effort by the St Nicholas Choir. 
 
I am very excited to announce that the Cathedral Choir has now organised a tour 
of the United Kingdom for July, 2025, which will include a week in residence at 
Salisbury Cathedral, four days at Chichester Cathedral, and two days at Coventry 
Cathedral. Please keep the choir in your prayers as we prepare for this exciting 
tour - 2025 will come around quickly! 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 

For Auntie Di Langham, our Director of Reconciliation, it’s a time  

to reflect and share stories with the younger generation. 

“Reconciliation Week for me is a chance to remember a lot of my family,” she says. 

“It’s a chance to reminisce about what has happened, tell our children, and start 

truth-telling with the general public.” 

The theme for 2023 is ‘Be a Voice for Generations’. It calls for all Australians to be a 

voice for reconciliation in tangible ways in our everyday lives – where we live, work, 

and socialise.  

National Reconciliation Week encourages us all to play our part in building 

relationships and communities that value Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 

peoples, histories, cultures, and futures.  

Visit Reconciliation Australia's website to learn more about the history of National 

Reconciliation Week. 

 
 
 

http://www.reconciliation.org.au/our-work/national-reconciliation-week/


 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The flowers in the Cathedral  
today have been kindly donated by- 

 
Margaret Thirlwell in loving memory of her husband 

FATHER PHILLIP THIRLWELL 
 

Brenda Dryden in loving memory of her husband 
FRED DRYDEN 

 
 
 



 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

                             

 
 
 

 



 
 

               A CALL TO ALL KNITTERS AND CRAFT PEOPLE  

 
As mentioned in the notices on Sunday, we 
have been extremely fortunate that a 
group known as Warm Blankets for 
Everyone have kindly included the 
Cathedral Outreach Programme as one of 
their charities.  This group create beautiful 
rugs etc., from off cuts of fabric and left 
over balls of wool for the needy.  If you 
have off cuts of non-shinny fabric, non-
stretch, old school uniforms, cotton, 
denim etc. old blankets, polar fleece and 
balls of wool you no longer require the 
Community Lunch team would greatly 
appreciate these items.   

A box can be found near our sock box in the Narthex of the Cathedral or at St 
Peter’s or we can collect from you and these items will be delivered to Belmont 
for this valuable service.   

 

 
 

Electronic Giving 

If you are one of the very generous people who donate 
electronically to the Cathedral, sometimes this needs to be 
“reset” with your financial institute. Several people have dropped 
off not knowing there was an issue with their bank. 

 



Spirituality Group 
 
Spirituality Group is meeting again, commencing on Tuesday 23rd at 5 pm till 
6.30 pm in the Christopher Chapel, led by Rev Julia Perry studying, The 
Universal Christ by Richard Rohr. All are welcome. Please contact Jane Smith 
at 0418647783 for information.



 

To donate flowers in memory of a loved one or as a thank-offering,  
          please advise Suzanne Evans on 4955 9170 and place your donation 
         in an envelope listing the date for display and include a message and  
         place in the wall safe.  Flowers are required for JUNE 4th, 11th, 18th, 25th,     
                                                 JULY 2nd, 9th, 16th, 23rd and 30th. 
 

 

 

 
                                                                 
                   
                               CATHEDRAL COMMUNITY LUNCHES 

The Cathedral Community Lunches Program continues to offer a hot 
meal every second Sunday at 12.30pm from the Horbury Hunt Hall. 

Thank you to the dedicated volunteers who are ensuring this important 
outreach program            continues to operate.  

The next Community Lunch will be Sunday 3 June. 
 
 

SOCKS for the homeless! 

 Please donate your where you 

see this sign. 

   
Please remember if you can spare a little food for the CCC pantry 

and Samaritans it would be hugely appreciated. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming concerts in the Cathedral for June and July 
 
12noon, Sunday, June 18 
Cathedral Strings - Christmas in June 
David Banney (conductor) 
The Cathedral's dynamic young string orchestra plays Corelli's Christmas 
Concerto and Holst's Brook Green, as well as music from the outstanding 
Australian composer Daniel Rojas. 
 
2.30pm, Sunday, June 25 
Splendour in the Brass 
Christ Church Cathedral's Organist-in-Residence, David Drury, teams up with 
one of Australia's most outstanding trumpeters, John Foster, in a concert of 
music for trumpet and organ. 
 
12noon, Sunday, July 2 
Newcastle Music Festival Chamber Choir in Concert 
Chris Allan, conductor 
Join this superb choir for a concert of music for unaccompanied voices. 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

        
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Newcastle Cathedral mainly music is a 
fun group for children aged 0 to 5 years 
and their parents or carers. Each session 
incorporates action songs and games 
that help to develop gross and fine 
motor skills, language and creativity.  

The cost is $5 per family –your first                  
session is free! 

10:00am to 11:30 every Thursday during school terms in the Cathedral.  
 

 

                               Stewardship  
Thank you for your ongoing faithful financial support of the mission and ministry 
of the parish. With no opportunities for additional fund raising, your giving is greatly 
appreciated. In this time, the best way to exercise our stewardship, to support the 
work of the parish, is through electronic giving. Our stewardship is an expression 
of our thankfulness to God, offering as we have received. 
Name: Electronic Giving Account BSB:  705-077 Account: 00040917 
(please include   all 8 digits) Please include your Initial & Surname in the reference line, 
if required. Please ask the sidespersons at the Cathedral or St Peter’s if you would 
like a set of stewardship envelopes. If you would like information on how you can 
contribute to the Music Fund, Missions, and other ministries, please contact the 
parish office so we can share those details with you. Thank you for your generosity, 
which supports ministry now and in the future. 
 

EUCHARISTS at CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL 

and ST PETER’S HAMILTON 

 

CATHEDRAL 

8.00am and 10.00am 

                        Monday – Friday 8.30am 

 

ST PETER’S  

Tuesday and Thursday 11.00am  

 

 



 

 
 
 

 
 

  
 
 

SERVICES DURING THE WEEK IN THE CATHEDRAL 
All services in the St Christopher Chapel. Please enter through the transept doors. 

 

Monday 29 May 
 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am – Eucharist 

 
The Rev’d Gary Atherton 

Tuesday 30 May 
 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am - Eucharist 
The Rev’d Dr Julia Perry 

 
Wednesday 31 May 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am - Eucharist 

 
The Bishop 

Thursday 1 June 8.00am - Morning Prayer 
8.30am - Eucharist  The Rev’d Mel Nelson 

Friday 2 June  
 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 
8.30am – Eucharist The Rev’d Gary Atherton   

SERVICES NEXT SUNDAY 4 June 2023 
AT THE CATHEDAL  

Trinity  
8.00am: Eucharist 

Presider: The Reverend Gary Atherton  
Preacher: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  

 10.00am: Sung Eucharist  
 Presider: The Reverend Gary Atherton  

Preacher: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  
6.00pm:  Sung Evensong 

Officiant: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  
Preacher: The Reverend Canon Mark Watson  

 



 

 

ONLINE SERVICES THIS WEEK 
The Weekly and mid-week Eucharists and the Morning and Evening offices 

continue to          be distributed online via You Tube and Facebook  
We encourage you to share these resources widely during this time. 

You Tube: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/ 

Monday 29 May 

 
6.00am  
5.30pm 

The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
 

Tuesday 30 May 
 

6.00am 
5.30pm  

The Reverend Angela Peverell  
The Reverend Janet Killen 
 

Wednesday 31 May 

Visitation BVM 
6.00am  
5.30pm 

The Reverend Canon Andrew Eaton  
The Reverend Kate Heath 

Thursday 1 June  

Justin 
6.00am  
5.30pm 

The Reverend Scott Dulley 
The Reverend Nicole Baldwin  
 

Friday 2 June  

 
6.00am 
5.30pm  

The Reverend Amanda Brockwell  
The Reverend Canon Garry Dodd  
 

Saturday 3 June  
Martyrs of Uganda, 
Janani Luwum, John XXIII 

6.00am  
5.30pm 

The Reverend Canon Andrew Eaton  
The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
 

  
We have taken measures to ensure that the Cathedral is a safe environment for all. 

All who work with children or youth have completed Safe Ministry Training and all 
clergy, staff and volunteers are subject to strict employment measures such as working 

with children checks. The Cathedral is committed to being a place where survivors of 
abuse experience care and support. For a confidential discussion, please call or email the  

Director of Professional Standards 1800 774 945    
dps@newcastleanglican.org.au   or  survivorsupport@newcastleanglican.org.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg
https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/
mailto:dps@newcastleanglican.org.au
mailto:survivorsupport@newcastleanglican.org.au


CLERGY 

DEAN OF NEWCASTLE 
The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 

katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au  
0407 201 693 

 

PRIEST AT ST PETER’S, HAMILTON 
148 Denison Street 

The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au  

0407 201 693 
Associate Priest - Monday and Tuesday 

The Reverend Gary Atherton 
associate priest @newcastlecathedral.org.au   0458 498 679 

 

                                              OFFICE 

PO Box 221 NEWCASTLE NSW  2300 
Email: cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au 

Website: www.newcastlecathedral.org.au 
Ph: 4929 2052 

OFFICE HOURS:   Tue-Thurs: 9.30am–4.00pm,  Fri: 9.30am-1.00pm 

Office Administrator:  Sharon Dyett 
 

                                              STAFF 

Dean’s Verger:  Matthew Whatson  

verger@newcastlecathedral.org.au  

Director of Music:  David Banney 
music@newcastlecathedral.org.au 

Family Ministry Co-ordinator:  Veronica Butcher 
  familyministry@newcastlecathedral.org.au  or phone: 0482 027 207 

                                            WARDENS 

Dean’s:  David Atherton 

People’s:  Peter Smith, Graham Vimpani 
 
 

 
 
 
 

                                                                                 
@Newycathedral 

mailto:katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au
mailto:katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au
mailto:cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au
http://www.newcastlecathedral.org.au/
mailto:familyministry@newcastlecathedral.org.au

